

UNHCR

Case postale 2500 CH-1211 Genève 2 Tel.: +41 22 739 7830 Fax: +41 22 739 7394 Email: Kapyad@unhcr.org

21 February 2007

Notre/Our code:

AF98/7/05

Re:

Handing over a Petition

Dear Mr.

My colleague, Mr. Sanda Kimbimbi, Deputy Director a.i. and I were pleased to meet you this Wednesday 21 February 2007 at UNHCR Headquarters in Geneva.

We have taken note of the concern regarding Ethiopian refugees in the Sudan and would like to confirm receipt of the petition addressed to the High Commissioner for Refugees.

Please rest assured that, in accordance with its mandate, UNHCR will strive to ensure that Ethiopian refugees' rights are upheld in the Sudan.

Yours sincerely,

David Kapya

Deputy Director and Coordinator Sudan/Chad Special Operation

Africa Bureau